
 

 
To the National Federations of: 
���� AUT / BEL / ESP / FIN / FRA / ITA / POR / RUS 
  

 Vienna, 22 May 2012 / BeM 

 
EUROPEAN UNIVERSITIES GAMES CORDOBA 2012 
 
Dear Handball Friends, 
 
The city of Cordoba, Spain will host this year’s European Universities Games (EUSA Games) to be 
held in July 2012. 
 
Since there was already a close and positive cooperation between the EHF and the EUSA in the past, 
this collaboration has been extended for this year’s event in Spain, as the EHF will once again hold a 
course for Continental Referee Candidates in the framework of the 2012 EUSA Games. 
 
We are pleased to inform you that the following referee couples are invited to participate: 
 
AUT Ana VRANES / Marlis WENNINGER FRA Karim GASMI / Raouf GASMI 

BEL Stephen MARTENS / Angelo VERDONCK ITA Simone ZENDALI / Stefano RIELLO 

ESP Carlos LUQUE / Ignacio PASCUAL POR Daniel FREITAS / Cesar CARVALHO 

FIN Jonas LAITINEN / Miro KORJA RUS Viktoria ALPAIDZE / Tatyana BEREZKINA 

 
All national federations concerned are kindly requested to contact the respective referees immediately 
and confirm the participation of their candidates in written form to the EHF Office by Wednesday, 30 
May 2012 at the latest. 
 
The members of the EHF teaching staff at this course will be communicated at a later date. The 
course will be held in English language. 
 
Please find below some relevant information: 
Arrival Friday, 13 July 2012 (late afternoon or early evening) 
Departure Sunday, 22 July 2012 (from morning onwards) 
Event Website 
Facebook / Twitter 

www.eusagames2012.com 
www.facebook.com/eusagames2012 / @eusagames2012    

 
Following the normal procedure of an EHF-observation/course, the referees will have to answer some 
theoretical questions by the lecturers and to perform a physical examination (Shuttle Run test) in the 
framework of this course. 
 
In order to avoid any misunderstanding, please note that the trip of the referee candidates to Cordoba 
and back home has to be covered by their national federation or by the referees themselves (please 
consider also the option of the referees travelling together with a delegation of their country, if 
possible). You are requested to provide us with the detailed travel schedule (Free pick-up & drop-off 
service will be arranged by the local organizer from/to Malaga Airport) of your referees by Friday, 1 
June 2012 at the latest to (� bestilleiro@eurohandball.com).  
 
In case of any questions from your side, please do not hesitate to contact us. Looking forward to your 
quick answer we remain with our best regards. 
 

EUROPEAN HANDBALL FEDERATION 
                                                                       
 
 

Sandor Andorka sign.  
CC-Refereeing 

Marcos Bestilleiro 
Competitions – Refereeing/Delegates 

 
 
Copy to: 
CC, TRC 
 


